
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club            September   2022

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

      
 

 

            In a practice round only 2 balls are allowed to be used.             

Do not leave balls lying around the course. This only makes a lot more work for others. 

 

Congratulations to the 2022 Medal of Medal winners 

         
Gordon Paterson                                                                   Chris Boseley

 

 
Thank you  

All members of Jubilee Golf Club join with the Jubilee GC Board Members to thank Chris O’Keeffe (The 

Project Manager) and his willing and very skilled band of workers who toiled tirelessly to produce our 

fantastic outdoor area, ‘The Deck’, for us all to enjoy. You should all be very proud of the result. 
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Welcome Helen 

 
The Bar Manager John Johnstone with Helen Jones 

who will be satisfying our food and liquid needs of 

a Saturday. Please make her welcome. 

 

Pangerang Lookout Walk 

 
Maureen, Chris, Joy, Judy, Vicki, Leeanne & Liane 

balancing on the downhill slope. Frances, Josie & 

Lee are hanging on for dear life. 

 
What was Frances saying? 

Look past 3 areas of canola, past the house with the 

flat roof, then behind that hill, that is where I live. 

 

Lucky Lotto: 
Our first Lucky Lotto draw will take place tonight 

(1st October.) Welcome to all the new participants. 

Good luck everyone. 

 

The frogs are also sick and tired of all the wet 

conditions. This one took refuge in Mary’s cart 

while the course was closed. 

 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 

Full Members:   

 Brendan Nolan Paul Nolan 

 Ross Freeland  Jarrod Craven 

 Paul Pursell  James Pursell 

 Mark Nolan  Laurie Powell 

 Kevin Arnold  Joshua Hedin  

 

Full Member (Pensioner) Terry Docherty 

 

Country Member:    

 Christine McCarthy Matt Hyatt 

 

Honorary Member  Helen Jones 
 

Please make our new members welcome 
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Kerlin Cup 
Jubilee recently celebrated the very first ‘Kerlin Cup’ named in honour of their past president Brian Kerlin, who 

passed away in July 2021. 

A 9 hole Ambrose Scramble was followed by lunch and trivia. 

The Ambrose winners with a sub 30 net score were Kerry Newton, Alan White and Fraser Jeffrey. 

The winning trivia team led by the wise old heads of Geoff Davidson and Brian Luxford scored an impressive 

66 correct answers out of 80. Matt Kerlin, Sean Ievenieks and Rob Lowe were other members of the winning 

team. 

We are intending to lock in the second Sunday in September in future years. 

Alan Sands & Andy Walker 

   
 

   
 

   
 

  
This Statement was made by Rod after playing in the Kerlin Cup and watching the second player to putt on the 

3rd hole being really exasperated by her putt being identical to that of the first player. 

‘A borrow is a borrow.  

No matter how long you play this course it will always go the same way’
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Captain Vs President’s Day 

 
The Winning President’s Team: Linda Stone, Chris 

Boseley, Robyn Grealy, Liane Graham (President) 

Josie Fitzsimons, Robyn Ottaway, Bruna McDonald 

and Vicki Moorhead.  

 
Liane Graham congratulates the President’s Team 

best player, Bruna McDonald while Di Murphy 

congratulates Lyn Male who had the best score for 

the Captains Team. 

The Joan Rosser Day 

On August 30th the annual Joan Rosser day was 

held in misty rain. The winners of the Secret Partner 

event were Leeanne Carmody and Marilyn Pane 

with 57 points. Di Murphy had the best individual 

score. Joan’s daughter Glenis Johnstone provided 

and presented the trophies. Thank you Glenis. 

Unfortunately no photos were taken that day.  

(I think Marilyn made sure of that.) 

 

Golf Quip 
If you think you can hole a chip shot,  

take out the flagstick because  

the flagstick never helped a perfect shot. 

-Davis Love Jr 

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 18

th
 of 

October  at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 

Chiltern Bowl Winners 

 
Josie Fitzsimon, Pauline Mercer, Leeanne Carmody 

and Erika Lombard are the proud winners of the 

Chiltern Bowl at their first attempt. This was also 

Erika’s first participation in an inter-club event. 

Well done to everyone. 

 

 
7

th
 September      Eon Scott (9

th
) 

7
th

 September      Charl DeMink (9
th

) 

14
th

 September      Andrew Skewes (5
th

) 

 

Member Recommendation 

Congratulations to the many club volunteers over 

the past 2 months in building our new outdoor deck 

area.  This will be a wonderful place to celebrate or 

commiserate our round!  

It is only fitting now to ensure that this is kept clean 

by members.  The feeding of our native birds has 

become popular by some members, only to see 

them now expect it and to linger around the deck 

and verandah – dropping their calling cards 

everywhere  - over chairs, tables, floor.   Is another 

volunteer expected to scrub down all the tables and 

chairs for people to sit?  I would suggest that if 

members wish to feed the birds (e.g., magpies) that 

it is done on the 5
th

, 11
th

, 16
th

 etc. fairways, the 

one’s far away from the club house.    

Also please remember that our native birds can 

become sick if fed old seed or processed foods like 

bread.  It is suggested fruit such as pear, apple, 

berries, figs, grapes; oats, other bird seed, peanuts 

in their shell,  or perhaps the odd spider, frog, 

snails, worms, young rabbits, whatever you can fit 

into your pocket.  

Thank you!     Ros 
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Jubilee Veterans. 
September has seen probably the busiest month for 

the Vets for this year. 

Since our NEDVGA tournament in August we have 

hosted our annual Thurgoona v Jubilee challenge. 

On Monday 12
th

 September we had 27 Thurgoona 

members come down to play with 28 members from 

Jubilee.  

Weather wise the day started off with heavy 

showers and there was some discussion as to 

whether we should continue but right on cue at 

9.30am, the clouds broke and the sun came out for 

the rest of the day. Although it was a bit damp 

underfoot the golf was reasonable with 2 of 

Thurgoona’s members showing the field how it was 

done with 37 points. Ron & Herb had changed the 

challenge average scoring for the day based on the 

best 10 scores from each club. Based on this, 

Jubilee won this year’s challenge 340 points to 

Thurgoona’s 310 points.  Well done to all for a 

great day.  

At this stage we would like to thank a few people. 

Firstly Ron Smith, who has organized this event for 

as long as anyone can remember, has decided to call 

it a day. Thank you Ron for keeping this going and 

with our new organizers, Martin Van Rhee & Jim 

Moore we hope that it will continue well into the 

future. For all vets the format for next year will 

change slightly to a 2 day tournament in early April. 

On Monday, Thurgoona will be coming to Jubilee 

and the next day Tuesday, our Vets will travel to 

Thurgoona. Hopefully the weather will be better 

and a great event can be held.  

We also need to thank Gordon, for opening early to 

allow us to get all the cards ready for a shotgun 

start, John and Diane for organizing a great meal of 

fish, chips & salad and also opening the bar and to 

Fraser and the Jubilee ladies who came out to help 

cook and serve. It was greatly appreciated by all 

those who attended and topped off a great day.  

On Monday 26
th

, we had 22 members down to go to 

Howlong for their NEDVGA tournament, however 

at the last minute Howlong stopped the use of carts 

so 8 of our members pulled out. All up they lost 60 

players because they could not use carts. Howlong 

still had just over 100 players on the day. The only 

Jubilee player to do any good was Chris O’Keefe 

who won C grade with 38 points. Congratulations 

Chris.  

Next NEDVGA tournament will be at Wodonga on 

24
th

 October. It will also be the first round of the 

NEDVGA championships with the second round at 

Myrtleford on 21
st
 November. It would be good if 

we could get as many of our registered NEDVGA 

members as possible to both these events.  

Monday Vets is still on each week and with the 

improving weather (????) we hope to see our 

numbers start to go up again. Don’t forget 8.00am 

registration for an 8.30am shotgun start. 

 

What’s on in October? 
Tuesday 11

th
 Coring of the greens 

Tuesday 18
th

 Ladies’ Monthly Medal 

Thursday 20
th

 Ladies Pairs Championship 

Saturday 22
nd

 Mixed Pairs Championships 

Saturday 22
nd

 Dinner at Jubilee GC 

Tuesday 25
th  

Ashley Neave Invitation 4BBB 

Saturday 29
th

 Men’s Monthly Medal 

Sunday 30
th

 ‘Juniors on the Move’ 

 

November 

Sunday 6
th

  Fraser Jeffrey Finance /  

   3 person Ambrose 

Sunday 13
th

 Working Bee 

 

December 

Tuesday 6
th

 Annual General Meeting 

 

Snippets from “past minutes 

of meetings” that remind us 

of our club’s history. 
May 1935. A meeting of interested people was 

convened at the Wangaratta Town Hall where it was 

voted to form a golf club with a name to be decided at a 

later date.  The course was to be situated in a paddock on 

property on the Moyhu Road owned by Mr Hoare and 

was to use the natural grass available as greens.  

Proposed rental amount for the golf season was 10 

pounds. At the first AGM the name “Jubilee” was 

adopted. The name was suggested by Mrs Amy Fisher as 

1935 was the Jubilee Year of King George V. 

March 1936. As the JGC was unable to reach 

agreement with Mr Hoare a motion was made at the 

AGM that the links be relocated to Mr V. McDonald’s 

property on Yarrawonga Road for 25 pound per year, 

and that the club would have sand greens. A vote was 

also taken to affiliate with the VGA and VLGA.   

1937.  Mr George Moore had the first Hole- in- 

One on the Jubilee Golf Course. 

April 1938. A new clubhouse was erected for 120 

pound. 

Working Bee~ Nov 13th 

Due to the inclement weather and the resulting 

ground conditions the Working Bee is now 

scheduled for the 2nd Sunday in November.  
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A very good effort in September 

   
September 1st                                                                                    September 6

th
 

   
September 13

th
        Wangaratta Cranes makes light work of the task.          Up, up . . .  so easy 

   
A tweak here and a tweak there. 

  
There was still time to start the balustrade before knock off time. 

  
Quote from Facebook:  Like moth's to a flame. Didn't take long for people to start  

    enjoying the new deck. Congratulations to all involved.  6 / 6 


